
Minutes of Proceeding  Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners  8:00 a.m. 

September 6, 2011  Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner James P Kay, 

Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk Mary 

Arganbright.   

 

Commissioner Kay opened the meeting in the flag salute and prayer. 

 

The official minutes of August 29, 2011, were approved and signed. 

 

Bob Lott, Minneapolis, came in and discussed the recycling center with the 

commissioners.  

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  John said 

that they are going to have to replace his secretary’s computer.  John visited with the 

board on the excavator.     

 

Jeff Younger, Seminole Energy, came in and gave the commissioners the results of an 

estimate he did on the cost of natural gas that his company could provide.  The estimate 

was calculated with the Courthouse and Jail accounts with Kansas Gas Service, as they 

are on a continuous block line, and had over 1,500 M’s.  The cost savings had the county 

been with Seminole Energy for a 18 month period would have been $3,895.09.  After 

further discussion, it was decided to have the county attorney look over the contract.   

        

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Sedgwick County 36, and Saline County 

2.    

                      

Betty Mick, County Attorney, came in and went over the procedures that will need to be 

done on amending a couple of resolutions language on easement vacation’s.  She said 

that she is working on the matter of tax sales.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:04 a.m. 
 


